
| 

| 
| 

CORRESPONDENCE 
Dear Highway Friends: 

I do not feel I am overstepping the mark if 

I pen a few lines regarding the passing of my 

dear wife, for I feel that all of your readers 

are my friends and there is a bond of Christian 

brotherhood which only death can cancel. 

As many know, I married the only daugh- 

ter of Rev. N. W. Keyes, who with Mrs. Keyes, 

were pioneer missionaries of the South Afri- 

can General Mission. 

Ruth and I were married in 1921 as Reform- 

ed Baptist Missionaries at Hartland Mission 

Station. 

My late wife was a good preacher; speaking 

the Zulu language fluently (as I do) and took 

the services when I ‘was away at outposts. 

A change came and we were obliged to take 
up private life, though my heart is still in 
mission work. 

We had 31 years of true partnership, each 
strengthening the other in the Lord. She was 
ever a .true helpmeet, and I do praise God 
for the wonderful. experience of her co- 
operation, 

Aftr many years of illness, patiently borne, 
my dear wife passed to her eternal reward, 
peacefully, at home, lovingly cared for by our 
youngest daughter, Pearl (16 years) and my- 
self, the last day of July. 
My testimony is that I love the Lord, who 

has showed us His goodness all these years. 
My deepest ambition is to be in the center 
of His will, to do and to be what He would 
have me do! 

I thank the Lord that He has given oppor- 
tunity to serve Him, holding: services in: the 
Boksburg and Johannesburg jails and prison 
(as relieving chaplain) since coming to 
Boksburg in 1934-35. 
We. still get The Highway and rejoice, in 
the progress of the mission work. We pray 
for all workers, including: those newly; ar- 
rived in South Africa. ; 

~ We had the pleasure of meeting Mr. and 
Mrs. Parks during their stay. at Altona 
Mission Station. 

Please pray for us—I know some have all 
these years. i 

(Paul) H. P. Sanders 

QUARTERLY MEETING REPORT 

The fall District Meeting of District No. 3 
was held at Jonesport, Me., Oct. 2nd-5th. 
The following pastors were present: Rev. 

A.D. Cann, Seal Cove; Rev. B. D. Price, North 
Head; Rev. W. L. Fernley, Black’s Harbour; 
Rev. R.'H. Parks, Calais: Rev."H. C Mullen, 
Beals; Rev. J.-A. Moses, Old Town; and host 
pastor, Rev. G. B. Bridgeo. 
Delegates from all the churches except Seal 

Cove and North Head were present. We miss- 
ed delegates from these churches greatly, and 
pray God may touch those who are ill on 
Grand Manan. 
The preaching throughout the week-end 

was of the highest order, with our Superin- 
tendent, Rev. B. C. Cochrane, present, and 
bringing the closing message. 
God was ‘on the scene and souls were 

blessed. We thank the Lord for the inspiration 
of this district meeting. 
The spring convention will be held in May 

in Old Town. 

J."A. Moses, Sec. 

The King’s Highway 

WHAT PARENTS ARE SAYING ABOUT 
BETHANY BIBLE COLLEGE 

It was of special interest to note what Mrs. 

Gladys Kierstead had to say about Bethany 

Bible College in a summer issue of “The King’s 

Highway.” Mrs. Kierstead thanked God for 

the establishment of our own denominational 
school and remarked that we needed such a 
school years ago. At the same time Mrs. Kier- 
stead’s son, Glendon, was preparing to attend 

Bethany. And at the same time, too, Reginald, 

Glendon’s younger brother, was anticipating 
a more-distant day when he also would enter 

Bethany Bible College. 

“Many of our parents have faith in Bethany 
Bible College. “They have sacrificed to send 
their children, not because there have not been 
schools nearer home, but because they felt that 
Bethany had “something to offer” which other 
schools did not have. In most cases, I' think 

that faith has been rewarded. More than 
one parent has told the writer how much Beth- 
any has done for his boy or girl. One Christian 
father remarked on graduation night that he 
felt that his daughter was “established” for 
life. How much does that mean to a parent? 
I can’t answer; nor can you. 

The Smith family of Port Maitland has illus- 
trated its faith in Bethany by sending four 
of its members: Merle, Nina, Viola, and Hart- 
ley. Three of these could have attended a town 
high school and travelled home daily by 
school bus. Bethany was “first” choice. 

A recent letter from a mother expresses her 
appreciation thus: “I continue to thank God 
for a school like Bethany. It is truly a privil- 
ege to send my son there and to have teachers 
whose lives are consecrated to God. He seems 
very contented and doing so much better spiri- 
tually. It is in answer to prayer. We have a 
truly wonderful Saviour.” 

As far as our parents ‘are concerned (and 
they are quite important people), Bethany is 
making a vital contribution to the develop- 
ment of Christian youth. 

IMPORTANT NOTICE FROM 
THE ALLIANCE TREASURER 

Dear Friends: 

Will those sending money to the Alliance 

Treasurer, from Canada, please note: 

All money orders to go through Office of 

Postmaster at St. Stephen, N. B. 

All checks through the Bank of Montreal, 

at St. Stephen, N. B. 

Will those sending money to the Alliance 

Treasurer from U. S. A., please note: 

All money orders to go through Office of 

Postmaster at Calais, Maine. 

All checks through the Merrill Trust Com- 

pany branch at Calais, Maine. 

REV. R. H. PARKS, 

25 Harrison Street, 

Milltown, Maine 

DEVERNE MULLEN'S SLATE 

Gormley, Ont. (United Missionary Church)— 

Oct: 21-—Now. 2. 

Perth, N. B. (R. B.. Church)—Nov. 5-23. 

Oxford, N. S. (Nazarene Church)—Dec. 2—14. 

MY DAY’S PAY FOR BETHANY 

Bethany Bible College is growing and how 
we thank God for the advancement in this 
phase of the work! With this growth, how- 
ever, comes new needs and responsibilities 
which we must energetically and successfully 
assume if God is to keep blessing and using 
Bethany. 

This year a new heating plant for Bethany 
was imperative. We could postpone the pro- 
ject no longer, not only because of comfort 
and efficiency, but also because of the fire 
hazard involved. The Board of Bethany Bible 
College proceeded to procure the necessary 
equipment. The first essential and major item, 
of course, was money, and a long term loan 
was negotiated and accepted. The contractors 
went to work immediately, but as soon as the 
material | was nicely on the campus and the 
work progressing the approval of the loan by 
the Insurance Company was withdrawn. 

You can readily see the problem as it now 
stands. We are under contract with the heat- 
ing company making the installation without 
sufficient money to begin to meet the obliga- 
tion. However, knowing the faithfulness of 
God’s people, we are looking with confidence 
to the gathering in of the envelopes marked, 
“My Day’s Pay for Bethany.” We must have 
by the end of November forty-eight hund- 
red dollars. It is a considerable sum but with 
the help and co-operation of all, the need will 
be met! 

By “the time this issue of The Highway 
reaches you this offering will have been re- 
ceived. We trust that everyone who pledged 
will, with God’s ‘help, make good their pledge. 
If, after reading this and realizing the great 
and important need, you may feel the con- 
straint of the Spirit to give even more liber- 
ally, may God bless you as you obey His lead- 
ing. 

We earnestly request that the receipts from 
this special venture of all our churches and 
people will reach Lawrence Mullen, Bethany’s 
Business Manager in Yarmouth, not later than 
Saturday, November Sth. 

Thank you for your co-operation. And one 
thing more—put Bethany on your prayer list 
that God might make of it a great instrument 
in the extension of His kingdom. 

H. R. Ingersoll, 
Chairman, B. B. C. Board 

CONGRATULATIONS 

To Mrs. Roxanna Sabine, of Riverdale, N. S., 
who celebrated her 99th birthday on October 
23rd. 

To Mr. and Mrs. S. H. Bradley, of Grey’s 
Mills, N. B., who celebrate their 60th wed- 
ding anniversary November 14th. 

IMPORTANT ITEMS 

Rev. R. H, Nicholson is moving into Sussex 
to take up regular pastoral work there. 

Several reports tell of a very fine Quarterly 
at Jonesport, Me. 

Lic. N. Rice is conducting a weekly broad- 
cast over CKMR Newcastle, 


